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My name is Judi Kende and I am the New York Market leader for Enterprise Community 

Partners, a non-profit affordable housing organization that has worked to create and preserve 

affordable housing here and nationwide for over 30 years.  
 

Since our New York office opened in 1987, we have committed nearly $3.6 billion in equity, 

loans, and grants to help create or preserve over 63,000 affordable homes for over 167,000 

residents in the region.  
 

On behalf of Enterprise Community Partners, I would like to thank Chair Ampry-Samuel and the 

City Council Committee on Public Housing for convening today’s preliminary budget hearing. 

Today, I would like to discuss public housing, a critical source of permanently affordable 

housing in New York City. As you all know, the New York City Housing Authority (NYCHA) 

has suffered from decades of decreased federal funding and disinvestment from all levels of 

government and now faces a capital backlog of $32 billion. Over the past two years, the State 

allocated $450 million to NYCHA that would address critical infrastructure upgrades, however 

those funds remain locked up. While we are optimistic that these funds will be released with the 

appointment of a HUD monitor, NYCHA remains in crisis and will require all levels of 

government to solve its problems.   
 

Mayor de Blasio’s NYCHA 2.0 plan will raise $24 billion in revenue for the agency, which is 

certainly a step in the right direction. However, that leaves an $8 billion budget gap to complete 

the $32 billion repairs and upgrades that NYCHA needs in order to provide safe and decent 

living conditions for its residents. We urge the City and the State to come together and establish 

a joint commitment to fund NYCHA for the long term. We are asking the City to commit $500 

million this year to NYCHA, so that the City and State together can deliver $8 billion to 

NYCHA over the next 10 years.   
 

Thank you for your time and we look forward to working with you and the City to ensure that all 

New Yorkers have the safety and security that an affordable home provides.  
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